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Adelante Submissions: 

 As we continue another busy year, I need your help 
more than ever. This newsletter is so much better when 
it has many voices (that and I am horrible at remember-
ing to take pictures).   Send me your  pictures of family 
Shabbat,       Temple events, book recommendations, 
recipes, illustrations, etc.   I will share as many as space 
allows in each month’s Adelante.  

The deadline for turning in articles, items and pho-
tos for the August 2022 Adelante is July 20, 2022.  
Late items may not be included. Please do your best 
to keep to that schedule to facilitate a timely completion 
of the Adelante! All content can be e-mailed to me,              
Beth Tierney at cambrien73@gmail.com 

Bunco &  

Breakfast 
Sunday July 31st at 10am.   

All the ladies of TBE are    
invited to participate in a 
very simple dice game. 

In addition to cash        
winnings, we will be     
having Mimosas              
accompanied by breakfast 
and dessert. So please save 
the date and       
further             
information will 
be coming. 

Fall Prevention Class 

On July 10th, 2022, TBE’s own 
Michael Kolikant will 
lead a class on Fall 
Prevention.  What 
causes a fall,   the 
changes to our                       
neurological, musculoskeletal and 
vestibular systems as we age and 
most importantly, how we can   
prevent falls. 
This important and beneficial class 
starts at 1:00 and  will last           
approximately 2 hours.  There will 
be a Q&A session. 
This class is sponsored by the TBE 
Sisterhood and the Mensch Club. 
Light refreshments will be served. 
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Worship Schedule  
  

Services may be either via Zoom or in person.  
You will notified of details or changes to the 
schedule on this page through Eblast prior to 
any event.   

Masks required for everyone two and older at 
Temple. 

  

Most in-person services will also be available by 
Zoom and Facebook live.   

You can watch the Facebook livestream for      
holiday and Shabbat services on this page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synag
ogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/ 

Zoom invites for all services, and any text to    
follow, will be sent out weekly. 

 

If you do not have a siddur at home, you can    
follow along in the Mishkan T’filah flipbooks 
provided by the Central Conference of  American 
Rabbis at this link 

https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-
tfilah-for-shabbat/ 

 

These flipbooks are provided free of charge, but 
donations are gratefully accepted to allow the 
CCAR to continue to do so.  This webpage        
includes a link to donate as well as links to         
purchase an e-book which can be viewed on any 
device using the free Kindle App. 

 
Wednesdays  
Tanakh study with Rabbi Larry Karol via Zoom 
(from Kansas!) at 10:15 am  
Contact Rabbi Karol (rablpkarol@gmail.com)  to 
join  

Saturdays 
Talmud Study 9:00 AM via Zoom 
Contact Bryan McCuller 
(mccullerbryan@gmail.com) to join  
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Friday, July 1 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening service.             
Service leader to be announced later.  
Saturday, July 2 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Korach 
Numbers 16:1-18:32 
 
Friday, July 8 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening Service              
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, July 9 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Chukkat 
Numbers 19:1-22:1 
 
Friday, July 15 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening service              
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, July 16 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Balak 
Numbers 22:2-25-9 
 
Friday, July 22 
6:30 pm, Shabbat Evening service  
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, July 23  
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Pinchas 
Numbers 25:10-30:1 
 
Friday, July 29 
6:30 pm, Shabbat Evening service  
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, July 30  
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Matot-Masei 
Numbers 30:2-36:13 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
mailto:rablpkarol@gmail.com
mailto:mccullerbryan@gmail.com
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On June 15, TBE Sisterhood sponsored a “Girls’ Night Out” at the Amador Restaurant in 
downtown Las Cruces.  It was well attended by many ladies of the congregation (and many 
husbands in another part of the restaurant).  Good food and conversation was enjoyed by all.  
Many thanks to Lynn Zeemont for arranging this outing and to the Amador for hosting us. 
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Read on Friday, July 1, 2022 

Nathan Mandel (Michael & Barbara Mandel) 
Steven Pasternack* 
Elissa Poel (Martin Poel) 

Marian Turnbull (Joanne Turnbull) 
Leonard Weinglass (Teddy Weinglass) 
Bernard Cutler (Allen & Michele Blum) 

Lena Schwartz (Burton & Vera Schwartz) 
Barbara Orner (Ralph Orner) 
Kim Klein Segura (Tom & Deborah Levy) 
Max Taub* 

 
Read on Friday, July 8, 2022 

Harold Nachison (Jerry & Jodie Nachison) 
Leo Steinborn* (Vivian Steinborn, Jeff Steinborn) 
Ruth Frank (Lester & Renee Frank) 

Roslyn Rice* 
Cecile Elfant (Rose Jacobs) 
Jennie Frank* 

Efrem Violin (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Henrietta Horowitz (Ellen & Fred Torres) 
 
Read on Friday, July 15, 2022 

Milton Berkson* (Burt & Ann Berkson, Arthur &      

 Rebecca Berkson) 
Rose Lieberman (Buzzie Lieberman) 
Joseph Okin (Stan & Gerie Muchnikoff) 

Sarah Meltzer Smalley* (Alison Mann) 
Dora Stern* (Burt & Ann Berkson, Arthur & Rebecca 
 Berkson) 
            
Read on Friday, July 22, 2022 

Ludwig Paul Berman (Nancy Bergman & Greg Artman) 

Josephine Glater (Leslie Glater) 
Kathryn Goldstein (Arthur & Wendee Lorbeer) 
Diane Gutman (Allen & Eve Palanker) 

Jacob Krasner* (Frima Marquez, Jeffrey Marquez) 
Michael Singer (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Dan Sirota (Rob Goldsteen & Anne Weinberg) 

Dorothy Whitledge (Dee Cook) 
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In order to ensure that the name of your loved one will be 
recited during services, we have instituted the following  
practices:  

• The Hebrew dates for each week’s Yahrzeits are listed 
in each Adelante. 

• Names are read on the Shabbat following the Yahrzeit, 
or on the day, if it falls on that Shabbat.  

• Hebrew vs. conventional (Gregorian) calendar: The 
temple’s tradition is to base the Yahrzeits list on the 
Hebrew calendar. Those who wish to have a name read 
on a Friday night close to the conventional  (Gregorian) 
calendar date are asked to please email or call the   
Temple office a few days prior to the service.  

*Asterisks indicate that a loved one has been permanently 
memorialized with a plaque in the Temple sanctuary. If 
you are  interested in acquiring a plaque for your loved 
one, contact the Temple office. Current TBE members 
may purchase a plaque for $300.  
Non TBE members may purchase a plaque for $600.   

 
Read on Friday, July 29, 2022 

Lakie bat Aaron and Katya (Burt & Ann Berkson) 
Manny Blumkin* 

Mariette Brown (Debra & Henri Brown) 
Natalie Libby (Robert & Carla Libby) 
Sam Maness (Mark & Stefani Singer) 

Nathaniel Rosenberg  (David & Lynn Zeemont) 
Logan Pearson (Jeff Brown & Cherri Hudson Brown) 
Sherlee Seglin (Eric & Donna Popky) 
Bernard Singer (Mark & Stefani Singer) 

Jean Weinberg (Rob Goldsteen & Anne Weinberg) 
David Williamson (Michael & Barbara Mandel)  
 
Read on Friday, August 5, 2022 

Anne Bergman (Nancy Bergman & Greg Artman) 

Thomas Brankman (Philip & Sally Alkon) 
Dottie Davis (Sam Klein) 
Magda Farkas* (Yosef & Susan Lapid) 

Patrick Fitzgerald (Susan Fitzgerald) 
Carmen Freudenthal* 
Ellie Greenberg (Cyrille Kane) 

Scott Klein (Melvin “Sonny” Klein & Rose Klein, Sam 
 Klein) 
Jacob Klempner (Dee Cook) 

Lillian Krasner* (Frima Marquez, Jeffrey Marquez) 
Shirley Popky (Eric & Donna Popky) 
Leonard Pritkin* 

Dorothy Rashal* 
Esther Seidman* 
 

Yahrzeits– July 1, 2022-August 5, 2022 

(Listings include the name of the loved one on the yahrzeit 
list and the name of the congregant or congregants         
remembering that loved one -asterisks indicate loved ones 
remembered with memorial plaques) 



 

 

Tikkun Olam Opportunities: Giving to and 
volunteering at Casa de Peregrinos &          

El Caldito 
 

Casa de Peregrinos provides staple foods to 
the needy, and El Caldito provides a meal 365 
days a year to the hungry in our community.  
Both organizations are part of the Community 
of Hope located on the same campus at  999 
W. Amador.  There are common interests and 
goals and the food received is often shared    
between the two organizations in order to best 
utilize both perishable and non-perishable 
foods. There is also a need for wide-mouth 
glass bottles and containers, tents, sleeping 
bags, and new or gently used clothing.  
  
For more information on current needs,    
questions, or to volunteer, contact Casa de  
Peregrinos (575-523-5542)  
and El Caldito (575-525-3831) directly.   
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On Mondays, currently and as for the last 20 years, you will 
find TBE  member Corry McKissack cooking and serving 
food at the El Caldito Soup Kitchen.  She used to be one of 
several TBE members who made Monday their mitzvah 
day at El Caldito, and Corry would like to see our Temple 
revive our participation.  You can come any day of the 
week that is convenient for you, with Monday hours from 
7am-1pm, but other days start later.  

The Soup Kitchen has served millions of meals over its 30 
year history where it began at St. Andrews Church and 
then moved to its current location at 999 W. Amador, Tel: 
575 525-3831. For many, the meal they receive at El 
Caldito is the only meal they will have in a day. 

It's pretty simple to volunteer. Come through the            
volunteer door at the back of the building and a crew chief 
will tell you where you are needed and what to do. Corry 
will be happy to answer any questions you have about     
volunteering there because as she says, “ It is enormously 
rewarding serving your fellow man and it’s a great        
mitzvah. “ 

-Alison Mann, TBE Mitzvah Group 

 

Editor’s Corner 
Greetings Fellow Congregants.  This month finds me once 
again wondering what to write in my message to you.  I feel a 
strong obligation as the editor of this Temple’s newsletter not to 
write anything too opinionated for fear of it being interpreted as 
the opinion of the congregation as a whole.  Still, in light of 
current events (I am writing this on June 26th, after reflecting 
for a couple of days), I believe that we are living under the    
effects of the ancient curse “May you live in interesting times.” 
As an aside, I have always believed this to have been a Jewish 
curse but its origins are mostly attributed to the Chinese.    
However, this was not the original Chinese phrase.   The    
nearest related Chinese expression translates as "Better to be a 
dog in times of tranquility than a human in times of chaos."  A 
further discussion of the etymology of this curse can be found 
on Wikipedia.  Suffice it to say that I have often envied the life 
of my dogs. 

This country was founded at least in part on the idea of         
religious freedom.  This is an idea which has great merit. In 
truth, the founding Fathers at the broadest possible intent, 
meant this to be the freedom to observe the monotheistic      
religion of one’s choice.  I believe that the definition should be 
expanded to mean freedom to follow any religion at all or none  
so long as the expression of such religion does not contradict 
the golden rule which I believe is best stated by Hillel "That 
which is hateful to you, do not do to your fellow.”  

However, in saying this, there is great value in living one’s life 
with basic Jewish ideals. Namely, that we were created in 
God’s image and that we were given dominion over the world, 
given free will  and entrusted with the work of Tikkun Olam, 
rebuilding the world.   Everything else truly is commentary and 
we as a race and more specifically as a country have lost sight 
of this.  My life is no more or less important than yours or    
anyone else's on the planet.  Moreover, we are our brothers’ 
(and sisters’) keeper entrusted with the responsibility of 
fighting for the rights of all and for life, liberty and the pursuit 
of happiness. That last one is a doozy.  Will we always achieve 
happiness?  No, and it is unreasonable to expect it.  But if we 
work to help ensure that as many people around us as possible 
achieve happiness, we may find that our own  moments of   
unhappiness are lessened and that they are less significant.   

While we should all strive to live our lives in the manner that 
we  think would be most pleasing to our God or Creator, it is 
obligatory that in doing so, we must not prevent others from 
living according to their own ideals of good and righteousness. 
And that means that occasionally we will disagree.  That’s ok.  
We have been doing so since that beginning of time, especially 
as Jews.  We argue with ourselves and even with God in the 
pursuit of good.  And in my personal opinion, that means that 
love always wins, no matter a person’s creed, gender, sexuality 
or skin color.  It also means that while the choice to bring new 
life into the world is a sacred act, we must value the lives of the 
living over any unborn, either potential or in the womb. 

 

All my love and respect, 

Beth Tierney   
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COMMUNITY CORNER 

STORY CATCHER 

              Gail L. Braverman, LMFT, Temple 
Emanu-El Board Member 

 

People’s stories have always fascinated me,    
including my own family stories. 
 

As a young girl I read books by strong and    
courageous women: Margaret Mead, Pearl Buck, 
Helen Keller, and Anne Frank.  I wanted to 
know what they were like, how they got to be 
who they were, and who helped them along the 
way. 
 

I consider myself to be a Story Catcher.  A Story 
Catcher is a person who values people’s stories.  
Who is intrigued by the variations and           
similarities of the human experience.  Who  
practices the art of listening.   
 

I hold the stories in my heart that my friends,  
clients, and family members have told me.  Their 
stories are of heartache, joys, losses, successes, 
excesses, and failures.  I find aspects of myself 
in their stories.   
 

I safeguard and protect those stories in a        
confidential silence that will bind us together 
like the braids of a rope.   
 

Most of us understand that a story is not the  
gospel truth. Story is life seen through the eyes 
of the story teller and is slightly distorted by  
personal experience, perception, memory and 
imagination.  Nevertheless, stories can make us 
powerful or hold us prisoner.  
 

In recounting our stories the fish we catch are 
bigger, our bravery more exaggerated, and the 

ogre we slay is just a little taller.  
 

Being a Story Catcher inspires me.  I get      
goosebumps when I realize “Once upon a time” 
also happens now.  Ancient stories of myth, fairy 
tales, legends and the Bible are woven into our 
own stories.  There’s a bit of Wonder Woman, 
Rocky Balboa, Queen Esther, Jacob, Katniss 
Everdeen, ET, and Erin Brockovich in all of us. 
 

I will always be a Story Catcher. It is my passion, 
purpose and place in this world.  Stories are 
passed on from generation to generation, dor 
l’dor, and make us feel a sense of belonging to 
something bigger than ourselves.  The mystery 
and magic of stories still call me. 
 

 

Reflection:  What character in a movie, literature, 
or TV show do you identify with?  Why? 

 

Today’s Practice:  I will be a Story Catcher      
today and listen deeply to someone’s story.   
 

Comments are welcomed:  gbrave3333@aol.com 

 

Gail Braverman is a Board Member at Temple Emanu-El 
in San Diego. Gail writes Community Corner, for her              
synagogue’s monthly newsletter and has graciously      
offered to share her column with us. She is a Marriage & 
Family Therapist, Certified Transition Writing Specialist 
and Amherst Writers & Artists Writing Workshop Leader. 



 

 

 Temple Beth-El  
June Meeting Summaries  

                
 

Board of Trustees: June 6, 2022  
An invocation was given by Martha Roditti. 
 
A motion was filed to accept the findings of the Rabbi 
Search Committee and to share the report with the     
congregation. The report was accepted unanimously and 
the task of approving Rabbi Evette Lutman will go to the 
congregation at the Membership meeting on June 16th. 
 
June 16, 2022 General Membership 
 
Rabbi Evette Lutman was approved as the incoming 
Rabbi of Temple Beth-El by an overwhelming majority 
of the congregation. Sixty families participated in the 
Zoom meeting and seven ballots were 
received absentee.   
 
Board of Trustees: June 21, 2022  
 
An invocation was given by Martha Roditti. 
 
The new Board Members were introduced and other 
members gave brief introductions as well, sharing their 
experiences as board members of TBE. 
 
The minutes from May and June meetings were          
approved. 
 
The Financial Report from 2021-2022 was discussed, 
along with ways to simplify the report. The proposed 
Budget for 2022-2023 was discussed and will be voted 
on at the July meeting 
 
Rabbi Evette Lutman is expected to join our community, 
with her family, in mid-July.  
President Nan Rubin will select three people to negotiate 
Rabbi Lutman’s contract. 
Several other members will work as advisors to this 
committee. 
Diane Fleishman suggested that we form a welcoming 
committee to help Rabbi Evette 
familiarize herself with Las Cruces and the community. 
 
Lynn Zeemont reported that the Sisterhood dinner at the 
Amador went well and was well attended. 
The Mensch Club will be sending an application to the 
city, to reserve a space at the Renaissance Faire this fall. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Debbie Leyndyke 
Secretary 

The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends 
best wishes to these members celebrating 
birthdays this month: 
  
Cherri Hudson- Brown 
Kaila Brown 
Steven Haydu 
James Hyman 
Mike Hyman 
Rosemary Livigni 
Kristina Milano 
Mark Saltman 
  
The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends 
best wishes to these members celebrating  
anniversaries this month: 
Sharon & Elliot Katz 
Monika  & Bob Kimball 
Elisha & Jason Rosenberg 
 
We would love to have more names in these 
lists.  If you would like to have us 
acknowledge your occasion in the future 
please send birth month and anniversary 
month to Luke Duddridge at 
LCDuddridge@hotmail.com 

 

Medical Equipment to Borrow 

Mensch Club has two wheelchairs, two 
walkers and a pair of crutches available to 
borrow.  Please let them know if you are in 
need or have any other equipment to donate. 

 Contact Luke Duddridge, 727-204-6086,  
LCDuddridge@hotmail.com                                                                                      

Or  
David Decker—575-556-4056,  

deckerdavid28@gmail.com 
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New Rabbi    
Report 
 
 

We did it! With more than 60 families participating, we 
chose Rabbi Evette Lutman as the new Rabbi for Temple 
Beth-El with an overwhelming vote of support! This is a 
very exciting moment for the synagogue! 
  
For a while, I was not certain we would be successful.  
The lack of rabbi candidates for our pulpit was frankly 
discouraging, and CCAR the placement service for      
Reform Rabbis did not provide much guidance or         
encouragement.  So I felt that we might be facing another 
full year without a rabbi. Even with our student rabbi, the      
Religious Practices Committee was stretched thin     
maintaining our holidays and services.  It was a scary 
thought.   
  
Looking outside the denominational institutions clearly 
paid off for us.  We received resumes from several viable 
candidates, and Rabbi Evette stood out as someone with 
the qualities and experience we hoped to find. 
  
It was clear how much she impressed you when she was 
here.  I received many positive comments about her visit, 
and even more were included in the survey distributed by 
the Search Committee.  Even so, it was a surprise that she 
actually received 90% favorable vote to hire her as our 
Rabbi, an overwhelming vote of confidence.   
  
As I’m writing this, we have the outline for the Rabbi’s 
budget, and a committee in place to begin contract       
negotiations.  If all goes well, our negotiations should 
move fairly quickly, and Rabbi Evette will be with us by 
mid-July.   
  
For her part, she is ready to jump right in.  When I called 
her after the membership meeting to give her the news, 
she and her wife were both extremely excited about   
moving here. Thanks to the generosity of our bookkeeper 
Stacey Hyman, they will have a short-term rental house 
available as soon as they arrive.  And even without the 
contract in place, Rabbi Evette reached out to ask about 
getting started with lessons for the Bar and Bat Mitzvah 
students for this coming year. 
  
Now we have the enjoyable task of introducing Rabbi 
Evette to Las Cruces and welcoming her into the Temple 
Beth-El community. Please let me know if you would like 
to help provide hospitality, show her around, and          
introduce her to the various resources and entertainment 
of our fair city.  At the same time, we want her to meet 

the many political leaders, service providers, cultural 
workers, university personnel and clergy who comprise 
the rich social environment of Las Cruces.  
  
Foremost shewill be meeting with our temple committees 
-Religious Practices, Religious School, and the Board.  
Plus Membership, Ways and Means, Sisterhood and 
Mensch Club.  We are eager to support her and use the 
great opportunity we have to bring new leadership,      
experience, and energy to the congregation. 
  
Mazel tov! 
L’Shalom 
Nan Rubin, President 
Temple Beth El, Las Cruces 
president.tbelc@gmail.com 

 

Short Story Group 
 

The TBE short story group 
will begin its summer       
discussions on Tuesday, July 
12 at 12:30 p.m. Las Cruces time on Zoom. 
We are meeting a few hours later than usual 
each Tuesday to accommodate those for 
whom the earlier hour is difficult. As        
always, the donation to TBE for our        
discussions is $18. Checks should be made 
out to the temple and should  indicate on the 
memo line that they are for the short story 
group. New members are always welcome 
to our lively group. So, if you love fiction 
and lively discussion you can email Jim 
Rosenthal at jar529@gmail.com to join us.  

mailto:president.tbelc@gmail.com
mailto:jar529@gmail.com
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TEMPLE FUNDS 
 

Donations are gratefully accepted for the following: 
General Operating Fund—For the day-to-day operation of 

TBE. 
Biblical Garden Fund—To provide the infrastructure for bibli-

cal plants and trees, and bricks in the fountain meditation 
area and on the brick walkway.  

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol Campership Fund—
Providing scholarships for Temple    students to attend  Jew-
ish summer camp programs.  

The Mitzvah Team Fund—  to assist this voluntary team of 
Temple Beth-El members that, upon  request and dependent 
upon availability, will provide non emergency support ser-
vice to  members of the temple.  

Social Action Fund—For  projects that benefit our community 
and Las Cruces and Southern New Mexico. 

Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship Fund—To broadly sup-
port Jewish education, based on merit or need, through par-
ticipation in the TBE Religious School, camperships, and/or 
pursuit of Jewish collegiate studies or rabbinical studies.   

Frances Williams Library Fund—To provide books and infra-
structure for the TBE library. 

Rabbi Gerald M. Kane Fund—Provides funds to help further 
adult education and cultural        programming at TBE. 

Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund—Supports the regular 
and special programming planned by  faculty, students and 
the Religious School Committee.  

Temple Beth-El Youth Fund—Support for Youth activities at 
TBE. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund—Used to meet a  variety of phil-
anthropic requests as well as to supplement TBE programs.    

 
Periodically the temple may list short-term projects or needs. 
Contributions that do not specify a project or fund will be  add-
ed to the General Operating Fund.  If you have a question or 
wish to contribute to a project not listed here, please    contact 
our Temple Beth-El Treasurer, Michael Mandel.   

Donations through June 22, 2022 
 
General Operating Fund: 
Vivian Steinborn, in memory of Leo 
 Steinborn 
Norm and Suzanne Mazer 
Joanne Turnbull, in memory of Marian 
 Turnbull 
Barbara Sheen Busby, in memory of   
 Marilyn Sheen 
 
Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund: 
Jeanne and Marieka Brown, in gratitude 
 of Cherri Hudson-Brown for all her 
 amazing work chairing the Religious 
 Practices Committee and in memory of 
 Allan Joseph 
 
Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship 
Fund: 
Michele Blum, in memory of Bernard 
 Cutler  
 
Temple Beth-El Youth Fund: 
Deborah Levy, in memory of Kim Klein 
 Segura  
 
Biblical Garden Fund: 
Michael and Stacey Hyman, in memory of 
 Aaron Hyman 
 
Frances Williams Library Fund: 
Tom Levy, in memory of Estella Levy-
 Dean 
 
Rabbi Discretionary Fund: 
Brenda Parish, in memory of Jerry    
 Gardner 
 

 
 

“Have you considered a bequest  
to Temple Beth-El?” 

   An important part of our future is represented by   
bequests made by members.    
   Thoughtful bequests enable Temple Beth-El to retain 
the future of Jewish life for generations to come.   
From funding our Rabbi to scholarships at our religious 
school, your generous gift maintains our financial 
health.  
   A simple codicil can be added to your existing will, if 
you wish to make a bequest, such as: 
“I give and bequest to Temple Beth-El, located in Las      
Cruces, New Mexico, the sum of $____     
[or ____ percentage of my estate as finally determined 
for federal estate tax purposes]. 
  A will or codicil should be prepared by an  attorney. 
   Please call the Temple office at (575) 524-3380 to 
discuss including Temple Beth-El in your estate. 
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Honor the memory of loved 
ones with a memorial plaque 
and mark celebrations and   
milestones (and also the 
memory of 
friends and 
family) by 
adding leaves 
to our Tree of 
Life. 

Temple Beth-El is part of 
Amazon Smile, which      
offers members of Temple 
Beth-El an opportunity to 
participate in Smile Amazon 
and  donates 0.05% of all 
purchases back to the     

Temple.  The process is very simple – go to 
www.smile.amazon.com.  You will be        
required to enter the charity to which you 
wish to donate – just type in Temple Beth-El, 
Las Cruces in the charity box and this will 
set the Temple as your charity of choice.  
Then just shop – pretty easy and since many  
people today shop online via Amazon, it    
becomes a win-win situation for all. 

Temple Beth-El Cookbook 
“Welcome to the Garden of Eatin” 

$15, Cash or Check 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact Francine Feinberg for copies 

 fcfeinberg@gmail.com or  
414-331-3306 

Visit the Temple Beth-El Website 
www.tbelc.org 

for in-depth information about Temple and its   
programming and updates on current Temple 

events 
****************** 

Temple Beth-El is on Facebook!  
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-

El/115816285166004  
(It is open for all to see!)  

If you are on Facebook already, find our page,  
click “Like” and join us in our Facebook           

community!  

 

New Member, John  
Busby, is seeking a bass 
player for a blues band. 
Interested individuals 
can call or text John at 
575 288 5591, or email 
at jbusby60@gmail.com 

http://www.smile.amazon.com
mailto:arejay11@icloud.com
http://www.tbelc.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-El/115816285166004
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-El/115816285166004
mailto:jbusby60@gmail.com


 

 

 

Sun 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     Tammuz 2      1 

Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Tammuz 3        2 

Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Tammuz 4        3 Tammuz 5        4 

 

 

 

Independence Day 

Tammuz 6        5 

Short Story Group 
12:20 am via Zoom 

Tammuz 7        6 

Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Tammuz 8        7 Tammuz 9      8 

Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Tammuz 10      9 

Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Tammuz 11   10 

Fall Prevention 
Class                   
1:00 PM 

Tammuz 12   11 Tammuz 13   12 

Short Story Group 
12:20 am via Zoom 

Tammuz 14   13 

Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Tammuz 15   14 Tammuz 16 15 

Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Tammuz 17   16 

Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Tammuz 18   17 Tammuz 19   18 Tammuz 20   19 

Short Story Group 
12:20 am via Zoom 

Tammuz 21   20 

NO TANAKH 
STUDY 

Tammuz 22   21 Tammuz 23 22 

Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Tammuz 24   23 

Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Tammuz 25   24 Tammuz 26   25 Tammuz 27   26 

Short Story Group 
12:20 am via Zoom 

Tammuz 28   27 

Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Tammuz 29   28 Av 1            29 

Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Av 2               30 

Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Av 3               31 

Bunco and     
Breakfast    
10:00am 

      

July  2022  
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The Temple Beth-El Newsletter is produced regularly at Las Cruces, New Mexico. 
Editor: Beth Tierney. Copy Editors: Nan Rubin, Rabbi Larry Karol, Aggie Saltman 
and Alison Mann. Circulation: Cheryl Decker.  We welcome Adelante sponsorships 
by or for Temple members and non-members.  Sponsorships can be mailed to the 
Temple; receipts are provided upon request.  We reserve the right to edit all sponsor-
ships.  Non-member sponsorships (with no ad) are $25/year.   Annual sponsorship 
rates are as follows: 2x3 business card $150; Quarter page $300; Half page $600.  
For  information about sponsorships, please contact the Temple Office.  

 

3980 Sonoma Springs Avenue 
Las Cruces, NM  88011 
 
Phone: 575.524.3380 
Fax: 575.521.8111 
 
President: 
Nan Rubin 
 
Rabbi Emeritus: 
Lawrence P. Karol 
 
 

Temple Beth-El, Las Cruces, New 

Temple Beth-El 

3980 Sonoma Springs Avenue 

Las Cruces, NM 88011 

 

 

July, 2022 

Temple Beth-El  and “Adelante” are on the web at  
www.tbelc.org 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 


